
 
 

Welcome back! Our Caldwell Chronicles aim to be short & 

sweet but you may see them come out more often.  

Below you will find some relevant tidbits to help get your year 

started off right. 

 

 

We are happy to invite you and your children to come to 

curriculum night on Wednesday Sept 4th from 5-6 pm. 

Bring school supplies too! Our PTO will also be holding a 

BBQ from 5:45-6:30pm for you to grab a 

hotdog, mingle, and catch up with our 

school community.     

 

 

You can click here to find out more information.  

• What does this mean for students at our school now? 

▪ Students may still carry a cell phone to and from 

school if necessary. 

▪ During class time the cell phones must be turned off 

and stored out of sight. They are not allowed in the 

classroom. 

• This directive also applies to other personal mobile 

Curriculum Night:  

 

*New* Provincial Directive on Cell Phones in Schools 

https://www.ednet.ns.ca/cellphones


 
devices that can be used to perform similar functions 

including the Vtech watches, portable gaming consoles, 

MP3 players and iPods,etc. 

▪ Students in grades PP–6 will turn off and store their 

cell phones for the entire school day, including non-

instructional times. 

▪ At no time are cell phones permitted in washrooms. 

▪ Parents and Guardians will need to call the office at 

902-462-6010 to pass along important messages 

• Please note:  If a student needs to call home, they are 

welcome to get the office pass from their teacher and 

ask the office if they can use the phone.  

• A reminder that we will not be organizing after 

school plans (playdates) nor will be allowing 

students to call home and organize them.   

• If your child wants to go to someone’s house after 

school they must organize that before school.  Any 

change in drop off or pick up MUST be communicated 

directly with the teacher AND the office (cres@hrce.ca). 

•  Please remember that schools are a busy place.  If you 

need to change drop off or pick up plans for your 

child – please call the main office in plenty of 

time.    

•  

mailto:cres@hrce.ca


 
 

• Our school is part of Phase 1. 

• This will begin at the end of October and families will 

receive information about how to order.  

• In the meantime, we will continue with our HealthyHunger 

orders until Oct 24th.  

• Please go on healthyhunger.ca to create an account if you 

don't have one.  

• All students from PP-6 are able to get lunch delivered from 

Healthy Hunger. If you have any questions, please reach out to 

the main office.  

 

• Our parking lot is like one of those puzzles where the pieces just 

don’t quite fit—especially when double parking gets involved!  

 

• If walking isn’t an option, please be extra careful and keep an eye 

out for our kiddos making their way through. We want everyone 

to arrive and depart safely! 

 

• Thank you for your patience!  

 

Provincial Lunch Program 

 

Parking Lot 



 
• And just a friendly reminder: those "No Parking" signs aren’t just 

for decoration! Parking by the signs or on the side of the 

driveway might feel like a quick win, but it actually blocks the 

bus—literally! Let’s keep the bus lane 

clear so everyone can get in and out 

smoothly.   

 

• You WILL be asked to move your vehicle.  

 



 

 

More information and news on our website! 

https://car.hrce.ca

